
 
 

Westlake High School 

SCHOOL/COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
Thursday, March 29, 2018 – 5pm 

WHS Front Office Conference Room 
 
 

Attending: Lynne Benham, Lori Blakesley, Mickelle Bos, Natalie Clark, Erin Davis, Nicolette Fike, Janelle 
Fuhriman, Kelcy Furey, Ruth Gowans, Courtney Johnson, Joylin Lincoln, Kerrianne Sabey, Gary Twitchell, Christi 
Walsh, Kelly Woodrum 
 

 Westlake finances are in the black!  

 The School Improvement Plan (SIP) for 2018-19 is to maintain a 92% graduation rate, increase the 
number of students who take the ACT, increase the SAGE proficiency percentage, and increase AP and 
Concurrent Enrollment participation 

 The proposed Trustlands budget for 2018-19 is the following: 
o $170,000—salaries and benefits 
o $6680—supplies 
o $3700—Tracking Software 
o $9000—ACT Prep (teachers teaching) 
o $10,000—General ACT Supplies 
o $77,253—Teacher compensation for collaboration on SLO’s, seminars and professional 

development 
o $30,000—Equipment i.e., projectors, Chromebooks, and computers 

 Kelly Woodrum made a motion to accept the Trustlands budget for the 2018-19 school year.  Kerrianne 
Sabey seconded the motion—it was approved unanimously. 

 Administrative personnel changes consist the following:   
o Mickelle Bos—Assistant Principal 
o Scott Mansfield—Leaving to go to Cedar Valley High School 
o Kris Packer—Leaving to go to Polaris High School 
o Scott Houle—coming to Westlake as an assistant principal 
o Jennifer Bitton—coming to Westlake as an assistant principal 

 The patrons and parents like Mr. Twitchell’s weekly newsletter!  The new format of the e-newsletter 
has been well received as well.   

 Cedar Valley High School will be grades 9-12.  The current sophomore should have the choice of going 
to Cedar Valley or staying for their senior year at Westlake.  The mascot is the Aviators. 

 9th grade Transition 
o We still need to communicate with our freshman students and parents 
o There were assemblies done at both middle schools 
o Registration was given to freshman students during the assembly 
o There was a parent informational night at Westlake for the 9th grade parents 
o Posters were posted at each middle school—Flyers were also given to each student 

 We are getting a turf field!   
o There will be unified lines for Lacrosse 
o It will be a wide field for soccer lines 
o Football lines 



 SCC Elections are coming!  The areas up for election are: 
o Cedar Valley Elementary Area 
o Eagle Valley Elementary Area 
o Harvest Elementary Area 
o Mountain Trails Elementary Area 
o Riverview Elementary Area 
o Sage Hills Elementary Area 
o Thunder Ridge Elementary Area 

 Applications will be posted on the website and in the front office. We will be accepting applications 
through Friday, April 20th.  If there is a need for an election in any of the areas, a ballot process will be 
done between Tuesday, April 24th – April 27th.  

  Can headphones be purchased for the credit recovery center? 

 The offices will be closed on July 4th and July 24th. 
 
NEXT MEETING:  Thursday, May 4th @ 5pm 


